                        Committee Meeting

February 15, 2011
The Committee Meeting of the Lafourche Basin Levee District met at the official domicile of the Board in Vacherie, Louisiana and was called to order by President John Boughton at 6:35 pm.
The following Commissioners were in attendance: Leonce Carmouche, Joseph Dantin, Dale Dennis, Sr., Stanley Folse, Robert LeBlanc, Robert Monti, Warner Sylvain, Wayne Waguespack and President John Boughton were present. Russell Loupe and William Sirmon, Jr. was absent. Accountant Clinton Rouyea and Randy Trosclair, Executive Director was present. Attorney Larry Buquoi was absent.
There were not any comments from the audience on the agenda 
items.
Equipment Committee Report: Leonce Carmouche, Chairman

Commissioner Carmouche reported that all of the districts light and heavy duty equipment is operational except unit 1032 our Volvo Marshbuggy Excavator which was vandalized over the weekend while on its job in St. John Parish. The replacement parts for the damaged items have been ordered. If all goes well, the unit should be back in operation in a couple of days.

Personnel Committee Report: Russell Loupe, Chairman


In absence of Commissioner Loupe, President Boughton called upon Dale Dennis to present his report. He reported that Randy has recommended the following people be considered for merit increases. For the month of January employee pos#080843; month of February employee pos#178430 and #015939 and for the month of March employee pos#150106, #015463 and #149410. Were no objections.

Safety Committee Report: Stanley Folse, Chairman

Commissioner Folse reported that since the last safety report was given, we had no lost time accidents to report to the board. The next safety meeting is scheduled for Thursday, February 24, 2011 at 6:00 am.
Off-Levee Project Report: Ivy Chauvin, Superintendent

The Commissioners received a progress report on the work being performed in all the parishes. 

Vice President Dantin discussed changing the Lafourche Basin Levee district meetings from the first and third Tuesday of the month to the first and third Wednesday of the month. After

further discussions, it was requested to place on the agenda to change the meetings to the first and fourth Wednesday of the month.           

President Boughton called on Randy to discuss the Corps of Engineering Partnering conference which is to be held on March 1-3, 2011 in Baton Rouge. Randy requested that he and Ivy Chauvin be authorized to attend and have this ratified at the next regular meeting. No objections.

Copies of the Preliminary Itinerary for the Washington, D.C. trip were distributed. It was noted that the spouse’s reimbursement for the airline tickets is $317.98 each. Next, information for the Annual Workshop Conference was passed out 

for their review.


Commissioner Monti presented copies of a draft Purchasing Committee Resolution and a draft resolution regarding a Coastal Congressional District requested that both items be on the agenda for the March 1, 2011 Regular Meeting.


Since there was no additional committee business to discuss, Commissioner Monti moved to adjourn and was seconded by Commissioner Carmouche.
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